
Week Ending: 
Friday 14th October 2022




Dear Parents,
Another busy week is coming to a close at Green Meadow. We have been
delighted to see so many amazing examples of home learning this week. To see
some wonderful photos, check out the Succeeding Together section of this
week's newsletter. It always amazes us to see how creative the children are in
interpreting the ideas for home learning on our topic knowledge organisers. The
children are so enthused by their topic learning and are able to talk in detail
about how their learning is coming to life through their experiences. They really
are taking on the challenge of Oracy October and talking like experts! 
To start this term, we held a combined art and personal deveopment project
focusing on expressing identity and community as a theme, with each class
looking at a key book and artist. The resulting artwork has been displayed
around school this week and looks absolutely amazing. We simply can't wait to
showcase it for you on parent's evening.
We are looking forward to welcoming parents into school after half term for our
first parents consultation evenings of this academic year, on Wednesday 2nd
and Thursday 3rd November. There will be more details of how to book
appointments with your child's class teacher coming out next week. If your child
has Special Educational Needs and/or Disabilities, you can also book a separate
appointment with Miss Perry, our SENDCo, to discuss provision for your child
and to review their individual targets.
On the theme of SEND, Miss Perry will be hosting a coffee morning on Monday
17th October form 9am, along with James Crompton from the Local Authority
Access to Education team Pupil and School Support. The purpose of the
morning is to review the school's current SEND Information Report and to gain
the insight of parents in how we can make the report accessible and
representative of the support we can offer here at Green Meadow for different
types of need. If you are interested in coming along, please see Miss Perry's
message later in this newsletter on how to book your place.
Also on the theme of inclusion and provision, we wanted to let you know about a
fantastic initiative we have been involved with. Developing Local Provision (DLP)
is a key part of the SEND improvement programme in Birmingham. It is a two
year project which aims to, track, monitor and improve progress and outcomes
for children and young people with additional needs or Special Educational
Needs and Disabilities (SEND) in mainstream schools across the city. Additional
funding over 2 years, has been provided to enable schools to work together to
proactively identify the needs of children and young people across partnerships
of schools and provide resources and support required to meet those needs
earlier.  Please see the parents newsletter produced by Birmingham LA and
sent out separately today for more information. 
Have a wonderful weekend.
Best wishes
Mrs Cross

Diary Dates@Green_MeadowPS

October 2022



Monday 17th
SEN Information  Report
Coffee Morning @ 9am



Afterschool Clubs:

Yr 3 & 4 Ball Skills
Yr 3 Computer Coding



Tuesday 18th

Year 5 Mars Class
Assembly @ 9am



Reception Parents Coffee

Morning 
9-10.30am






Afterschool Clubs:
Yr 2 Target Games

Yr 2 Football
Yr 5 & 6 Young Voices Chior



Wednesday 19th

Year 2 - Giraffes &
Gazelles

Outdoor learning please
bring outdoor learning

clothes.



Afterschool Clubs:
Yr 1 Gymnastics



Thursday 20th

Year 5 Saturn Class
Assembly @ 9am




Afterschool Clubs:
Reception Multiskills

Yr 5 Art Textiles



Friday 21st
Afterschool Clubs:
Yr 5 & 6 Dodgeball









Succeeding Together
Alone you're good. Together, we're amazing.

One of our four values at school is succeeding together and it's through working together to
strengthen the home-school partnership that we can support our children to be the very best they

can be.  Each week we will share ways and celebrate examples of how we succeed together to ensure
the very best outcomes for every child at Green Meadow.

Look at these wonderful examples of home learning!
A fantastic example of school and home succeeding together.



Oracy October
Oracy October is in full swing!  If you haven't

yet had a go at some of the ideas outlined
below, why not spend some time sharing

them with your child at the weekend?

Attendance Updates

will be confirmed in writing 
is solely at Head of School’s discretion 
is final.  

Leave of absence (including holidays during term time) 



Parents and carers should make every effort to avoid taking pupils out of education fo
holidays or other extended leave during term time. The school will only authorise a

leave of absence during term time where there are exceptional circumstances.  



To request a leave of absence, parents/carers must make the request in advance and in
writing and, wherever possible, at least 4 school weeks ahead of the planned leave.  




Where a leave of absence is requested as above, the Head of School will consider the
specific facts and circumstances relating to the request. The decision:  







Where permission is granted, the Head of School will confirm the number of days and
dates of absence which are authorised.  




If permission is not granted and the parents/carers proceed to take their child out of
school, the absence will be marked as unauthorised and parents may be issued with a

penalty notice or be subject to prosecution by the local authority.  



Please can children (and parents) only push bikes and scooters once
on the school grounds. We ask this to keep everyone safe.

Polite Remider

new policies online!
We wish to draw your attention to two school policies which have

been recently updated. Our updated Behaviour Policy and our
updated Safeguarding and Child Protection Policy, which has been
updated in line with Keeping Children Safe in Education 2022, are

available on our website.

Year 7 Secondary School applications are open.  To
apply for a school place for your current Year 6 child

in Birmingham, please scan the QR code for the

Birmingham City Council School Applications page.



The closing date is 31 October 2022 at 11:59pm.

You must apply on time. If you apply late, you are less
likely to get offered a place at any of your preferred

schools. Applications received after 31 October 2022
will be classed as late applications and will not be

processed until after the offer of places on 
1 March 2023.

Year 7 School Applications

Please remember to label your children's clothes
and belongings so we are able to reunite them with

their owners if they get lost.  
Thank you!

labelling clothes



Applications opened on 1 October 2022 for primary school
applications for entry in September 2023. The closing date is 15

January 2023 at 11:59pm.



You must apply on time. If you apply late, you are less likely to get
offered a place at any of your preferred schools. Applications

received after 15 January 2023 will be classed as late applications
and will not be processed until after the offer of places on 17 April

2023.



Remember to list three different primary schools.
Important: Make sure you include details of any siblings attending

your preferred school(s) in the field (box) provided for sibling
details. Sibling details included in the incorrect field (box), such as in

reasons for preference, will not be counted and may prevent you
from gaining a place at your preferred school. Please note if you fill

in the online application incorrectly, you are responsible for not
completing the form correctly, not School Admissions and Fair

Access Service.



Please scan the QR code for the Birmingham City Council School
Applications page.




Reception September 2023
School Applications



All current Reception parents are invited to join us for our next coffee
morning where we will be joined by Beccy from the Early Years
consortium and Miss Perry, our SENCo. We will be enjoying a drink and a
chat while looking at tips to support early language and communication
skills, including some games you can play at home with your children.
Please pop into or call the school office to let us know if you would like to
attend this coffee morning.  Thank you.

Upcoming events..... 

current Reception Parents / carers
Tuesday 18th October 9.00-10.30am

whole school Parent's Evening
Parents evenings for the Autumn term will be on Wednesday 2nd and
Thursday 3rd November. Information of how to book appointments with
your child's class teacher and with Miss Perry (SENDCo) for children on the
SEND register .

year 4 Parent's workshops
The ever-popular maths parent workshops are back. Year 4 parents please
save the dates of 8th  (Shakespeare) and 10th (Tolkien) November. Both
workshops will start at 2.15pm. More details to follow next week.

Year 5 Class assemblies
MARS - Tuesday 18th October @ 9.00am
SATURN - Thursday 20th October @ 9.00am

SEN Information Report Coffee Morning-
Monday, 17th October 9am
All schools are required to post on their website an SEN Information Report. The
Information Report must include information for identifying, assessing and making
provision for pupils with SEN and for the admission of disabled pupils. The requirements
are set out in legislation (the Special Educational Needs and Disability Regulations 2014). 
We wish to invite you to join us to help shape our SEN Information Report 2022 here at
Green Meadow. If you have a child with special educational needs or are interested in
finding out more about our SEN provision here at Green Meadow, please do join us for this
session. Your input as a parent/ carer would be much appreciated. If you would be
interested in joining us or have any questions, please speak to Miss Perry or email
enquiry@greenmeadow.excelsiormat.org. 



Ask youR child to tell you
about the stories behind these
pictures and how they link to

British Values.
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Week Commencing 17th October 2022

School meals are £2.35 per day, payable via Arbor, for years
3, 4, 5 & 6, unless you are entitled to free school meals.




Please note that for Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 ALL
children are entitled to universal free school meals.


